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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement and Findings of Fact

1. On December 20, 2007, SBC Long Distance, LLC, doing business as AT&T Long Distance and SBC Long Distance (SBC LD) filed an application to discontinue providing business basic local exchange telecommunications services in limited locations in Colorado, specifically in the Aurora Zone of the Denver Metro exchange, effective February 15, 2008. 

2. On December 27, 2007, notice of the application to discontinue these services was issued.  Interventions were due on or before January 28, 2008.  None were filed.

3. The Commission received a copy of the customer notice and affidavit from SBC LD on January 24, 2008, indicating that it had provided adequate notice to its customers as required by Commission Rule 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-2-2108(e), to allow those customers sufficient time to find alternative telecommunications providers.  

4. SBC LD will continue to provide local exchange telecommunications services to business customers in other wire centers throughout the state. 

5. Since no interventions were filed in this matter, the application is unopposed.  We find that SBC LD has provided sufficient information for us to take appropriate action here. 

6. Therefore, we find it in the public interest to grant SBC LD’s application to discontinue providing basic local exchange telecommunications service to business customers in the Aurora Zone of the Denver Metro Exchange.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. SBC Long Distance, LLC's (SBC LD) application to discontinue offering basic local exchange telecommunications services to business customers in the Aurora Zone of the Denver Metro Exchange on February 15, 2008, is deemed complete and granted.
2. The obligation of SBC LD to file an annual report with the Commission and contribute to all applicable Colorado funds for the period until the effective date of the discontinuance of basic local exchange telecommunications services to business customers in the Aurora Zone of the Denver Metro Exchange remains.  These funds include the Public Utilities Commission’s Fixed Utilities Fund, the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism Fund, the Telecommunications Relay Services for the Disabled Telephone Users Program, the Low Income Telephone Assistance Program, and the Emergency Telephone Access Act Program. 
3. SBC LD will no longer be authorized to offer basic local exchange telecommunications services to business customers in the Aurora Zone of the Denver Metro Exchange effective February 15, 2008.  
4. No later than February 25, 2008, SBC LD is directed to file an advice letter, on not less than five days’ notice, to delete any reference to offering service in the Aurora Zone of the Denver Metro Exchange from its Local Exchange tariff.
5. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
February 6, 2008.
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